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Upcoming Events 
 

Friday, March 8 Chess Club 

 3:15 PM, Munhall LRC 

 

Monday, March 11 Gr. 5 Choir 

 7:00 AM, Richmond Elementary School 

 

 CUSD303 Board of Education Meeting 

 7:00 PM, Bell Graham Elementary School 

 

Tuesday, March 12 Beginner Orchestra Rehearsal 

 7:30 AM, Munhall Community Room 

 

 Munhall PTO Meeting 

 7:00 PM, Munhall LRC 

 

Wednesday, March 13 Report Cards on Home Access Center 

 

 Advanced Orchestra Rehearsal 

 7:30 AM, Munhall Community Room 

 

 Follett Book Fair 

 8:45 AM – 4:00 PM, Munhall LRC 

 

Thursday, March 14 Gr. 5 Band Rehearsal 

 7:30 AM, Munhall Community Room 

 

 Follett Book Fair 

 8:45 AM – 4:00 PM / 6:00 PM – 8:00 PM, Munhall LRC 

 

 PTO Science Night 

 6:30 PM, Munhall School 

 

Friday, March 15 Follett Book Fair 

 8:45 AM – 12:00 PM, Munhall LRC 

 

 Chess Club 

 3:15 PM, Munhall LRC 

 

March 25 – 29 Spring Break – No School for Students 

From the Principal 
Principal At-Home Read Aloud 

This year to promote and nurture a love of literacy, I have begun doing at-home read-alouds.  

Typically, I arrive at a student’s house around 4:00 and stay for approximately 45 minutes.  If 



schedules allow, the student’s classroom teacher and other Munhall staff members may attend as 

well.  Students are encouraged to invite classmates, family friends, neighbors, etc.   

If you’d like for your son/daughter to be eligible for these random drawings, please fill out the 

information in the Google Form below: 

Principal Home Visit--Read Aloud 

Academically Talented Placement Testing 

Earlier this week letters were distributed to the families of students who qualified to take the 

Academically Talented Placement Test.  Students will have the test administered outside of their 

regular classroom.  Classroom teachers are aware of the dates/times of the assessments, so their 

classroom schedules will be modified accordingly.  The dates and times of the placement tests 

are listed below: 

 

 Tuesday, March 12th: 5th Grade Math placement test 10:50-12:00. 

 Tuesday, March 12th:  3rd Grade Math placement test 1:15-2:30. 

 Wednesday, March 13th: 5th Grade Language Arts placement test from 10:50-12:00. 

 Wednesday, March 13th: 3rd Grade Language Arts placement test from 1:15-2:20. 

 

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact me at 331-228-6637. 

 

We Reached our Goal—Hallway Dance Party 

Our students have collectively earned more than 1100 Mustang Horseshoes for their expected 

behaviors at arrival/dismissal and during their hallway transitions.  On Monday, we celebrated at 

the end of the day with an all-school hallway dance party.  The students were extremely excited 

to show off their dance moves.  Now, our students are working toward a new goal!   

Keep up the great work Mustangs! 

Report Cards 

2nd Trimester report cards will be available on Home Access Center on Wednesday, March 13th. 

Have a great weekend! 

Jarrod Buxton, Principal 

From the Secretary 
 As a reminder, students should arrive no earlier than 8:25am for school. Supervision is 

not available until that time.  

 If your child will be 5 years old on or before September 1, 2019, then it is time to register 

for Kindergarten. A birth certificate and two proofs of residency are required at the time 

of registration. Click here for a link to the required Kindergarten registration forms that 

need to be completed. 

 We are already preparing for next year’s registration. Please notify the office if you are 

moving or have moved. Two proofs of residency must be provided before we can update 

our records. It is imperative we have accurate addresses for our school mailings.  

 

https://docs.google.com/a/d303.org/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLScjO4cmBuSjcpA6mwL3oAJfl2T4FACN0hvHtTKf3W7SuESPhw/viewform
http://district.d303.org/folder/19Z0McyfnsKEX_Q-0stSutSySNlEpuM4B


LRC News 
“The Great D303 Read” 
Did you follow or participate in PBS’s Great American Read? Now is your chance to do the 

same within the St. Charles community!  

“The Great D303 READ” is a community-wide literary event that sets out to find the top 100 

favorite children’s books of D303. Children and adults throughout the community will get the 

chance to nominate their favorite children’s books. From those favorites, the top 100 will be 

identified. From the ballot of 100 books, a winner will then be crowned “D303’s Number One 

Best-Loved Children’s Book.”  

 

We are kicking off this inaugural event with a logo contest. Please share this information 

with your student(s); all are welcome to submit an entry by April 9, 2019 to the LRC. 
 

If you would like to design a logo that will be used on promotional materials, please use the 

following criteria and include: 

 

 Children’s literature and the love of reading. 

 The year 2020 

 The name The Great D303 READ  

 If you plan to illustrate your logo using Illustrator or Photoshop, please send a PNG file, 

along with the underlying authoring files, to the LRC/Media Specialist at your school.    

 Hand drawn logos may also be submitted in person to your LRC /Media Specialist. 

 All submissions must be received by April 9, 2019. 

 

Thank you for your participation and please stay tuned for more information - nominations for 

the top 100 will begin in May! 

From the PTO 
Yearbook 
Group photos were taken this morning for the yearbook.  

 

If your student missed the "official yearbook" pictures taken at the beginning of the year, please 

submit a picture of your child to munhallyearbook@gmail.com to be featured in the yearbook on 

the classroom pages.  Please submit your pictures by March 15.   

 

Please submit your classroom party photos and photos from any school activity 

to Munhallyearbook@gmail.com. Be sure to label your photo by event and/or grade.   

  

Remember to order your 2018-2019 yearbook. Order information can be found on our PTO 

website and orders can only be taken through the TreeRing website.  Email any questions you 

have to: Munhallyearbook@gmail.com. 

 

Science Night 
Science Night is schedule for March 14th.  There is no cost for this event however you must pre-

register on the PTO website to allow for better planning 

:  https://munhallpto.membershiptoolkit.com/form/m/66645 [flyer from last week] 

 

Volunteers are needed to make this night 

successful.  https://munhallpto.membershiptoolkit.com/volunteer/30249 

 

https://www.pbs.org/the-great-american-read/home/
mailto:munhallyearbook@gmail.com
mailto:Munhallyearbook@gmail.com
mailto:Munhallyearbook@gmail.com
https://munhallpto.membershiptoolkit.com/form/m/66645
https://munhallpto.membershiptoolkit.com/volunteer/30249


Spring Book Fair 
Volunteers are needed for the library's Spring Book fair.  Go 

to https://munhallpto.membershiptoolkit.com/volunteer/30136 to sign up. 

 

Box Tops 
Thanks for all the box tops you've sent in. Please keep collecting them for the next submission. 

 

Next PTO Meeting 
Our next meeting will be held Tuesday, March 12th in the Munhall LRC at 7 PM. 

 

The PTO is now offering FREE BABYSITTING during our PTO meetings.  Pre-registration is 

required on the PTO website no later than the Friday at 6 PM before the meeting (3/8 for March) 

 

Open Committees: 
Bingo Night 

After School Enrichment 

 

Board Elections 
Board elections are in April.  If you are interested in being on the board, please send an email 

to STCMunhallPTO@gmail.com with the position you are interested in. 

 

Little Caeser's Pizza 
Little Caesar’s Pizza Kit Fundraiser: Eat Pizza, Support Munhall! It’s time once again to stock 

up on Little Caesar’s Pizza Kits! They taste great, are fun for kids to make, and are perfect for 

quick meals, playdates and parties. Plus the Munhall PTO receives $6 for every kit purchased!   

 

All orders MUST be placed online. Follow these easy steps: 

1. Go to pizzakit.com. 

2. Click ‘Products’, then choose ‘Shop’. 

3. Choose ‘Ship My Oder to the Group’ to receive free shipping to Munhall.  

4. Enter Fundraiser ID 364909 and click to confirm ‘Munhall Elementary School PTO’. 

5. Shop from Pizza & Specialty kits and The Cookie Kitchen.  

6. Be sure to enter your child’s first and last name under the ‘Seller Name’ at checkout. 

  

IMPORTANT REMINDERS: Last day to place orders is Monday, 3/11/19. Pick-up is 

Tuesday, 3/19/19, 3:00-4:00 in the Munhall Lunchroom. Because these products are 

perishable, any pizzas not picked up by 4:00 will be donated, as the school does not have 

enough freezer space to hold them. Please contact Erika Englehart at 

djeeme@sbcglobal.net if you have questions. 

 

 

 

 

https://munhallpto.membershiptoolkit.com/volunteer/30136
mailto:STCMunhallPTO@gmail.com
mailto:djeeme@sbcglobal.net


Calling all D303 Students!

The “Great D303 READ” is a community-wide literary event aimed at 
finding the top 100 favorite children’s books of D303. Children and 
adults throughout the community may nominate their favorite 
children’s books, and from those favorites, the top 100 will be 
identified. A winner will be crowned “D303’s Number One 
Best-Loved Children’s Book.” 

We need your logo design
If you would like to design a logo that will be used on promotional 
materials, please use the following criteria and include:

● Children’s literature and the love of reading.
● The year 2020
● The name The Great D303 READ 
● If you plan to illustrate your logo using Illustrator or Photoshop, 

please send a PNG file, along with the underlying authoring 
files, to the LRC/Media Specialist at your school.   

● Hand drawn logos may also be submitted in person to your 
LRC /Media Specialist.

● All submissions must be received by April 9, 2019.



¡Llamando a Todos los Estudiantes del 
Distrito 303!

El evento “Great D303 READ” es un evento literario que envuelve a 
toda la comunidad con el fin de encontrar los 100 mejores libros 
infantiles en el Distrito 303. Niños y adultos de toda la comunidad 
pueden nominar su libro infantil favorito y, de esos favoritos, los 
mejores 100 serán identificados. Un ganador se llevará el título de 
“Libro Infantil Número Uno y Más Querido de D303.”

Necesitamos tu diseño para un logo
Si te gustaría diseñar un logo para ser usado en materiales 
promocionales, por favor, guíate por los siguientes requisitos e 
incluye:

● Literatura infantil y el amor hacia la lectura.
● El año 2020
● El nombre The Great D303 READ 
● Si planeas ilustrar tu logo usando el programa Illustrator o 

Photoshop, por favor, envía un archivo PNG y también incluye 
los archivos de autoría subyacentes al LRC/Especialista en 
Medios de tu escuela.

● También se pueden entregar logos dibujados a
mano al LRC/Especialista en Medios.

● Todas las propuestas deben entregarse antes 
del 9 de abril de 2019.



 

 

 

 

MUNHALL FAMILY SCIENCE NIGHT 
Thursday, March 14th  6:30-8:00 PM 

 

Be ready for amazement, a little thinking and getting your hands a little 

messy at this fun filled night!  All Munhall families are welcome to come 

and try some hands-on experiments and view some demonstrations.  

Featured stations will include SciTech Museum, Hickory Knolls and 

several fun activity tables! 

 

This event is put on by the PTO and completely FREE to Munhall 

families.   
 

*** All children must be supervised by adults at all times for everyone’s 

safety!  

 



BOARDMEMBER
ELECTIONS!

For the 2019-2020 School Year PTO 
Board positions available will be:

President
Vice President

Communications Secretary
Recording Secretary

Treasurer

Want to get more involved at Munhall?  Our PTO has a great opportunity for you!

Nominations accepted until April 5, 2019
Please send an email to STCMunhallPTO@gmail.com if interested or would like to nominate someone. We are

happy to answer questions. A conversation does not equal a commitment.  Feel free to just inquire.  
Thank you for considering to serve!



©General Mills

Thank you for helping! Clipped Box Tops are each worth 10¢ for your child’s school. 
Bonus certificates should not be attached to this sheet – please submit them separately. 
To see more ways to earn cash for your child’s school, go to BTFE.com.

Box Tops Sham-rocks!



GiveGab.com/teams/munhall-mustangsVISIT

REGISTER TO SHAVE YOUR HEAD, DONATE YOUR HAIR 
OR JUST FUNDRAISE TO HELP KIDS FIGHT CANCER!

Proceeds benefi t Cal’s Angels’ mission to help kids 
fi ght cancer by granting wishes, raising awareness

and funding clinical trial research.

Chase Age 4 Ava Age 6 Talia Age 3

March 9th - 6pm
St. Charles North High School 

255 Red Gate Rd, St. Charles, IL 60175

Let’s create some BUZZ about pediatric cancer!



 

Exciting New Series of Dance Opportunities  
 

Join the Dancing Saints for a new season of fun & learning  
 as we offer up to 3 opportunities for dancers to learn & 
perform with your 11th place State ranked High School Dance 

 Team. Offering more fun, more learning, & more 
opportunities to showcase your skills 

Summer Jun 10-14 
5:00pm-7:00pm 

A week-long camp learning choreography  

and dance team skills which concludes with a 

celebration and show for family & friends. 

$80 
T-shirt 

included 

 

Fall Oct 14 

    

9:00am-3:00pm 
Learn spirit/pom skills and dance routines, with 

football game performance in front of the 

community. Clinic takes place on school holiday. 

Football performance date Oct 18 

$60 
Lunch 

included 

Winter 
Feb 17, 2020 

Middle School 

Dancers (6-8th) 

9:00am-3:00pm 
Learn H.S. dance team skills, tryout combos, and 

what’s required to be a Dancing Saint. 

Clinic takes place on school holiday. 

$60 
Lunch 

included 

 

Summer & Fall sessions open to all dancers in grades 1 thru 8 as of school year 2019-2020 

Winter session open to dancers in grades 6-8 only as of school year 2019-2020 

All camps & clinics to be held at St. Charles East High School with specific location details to follow 
 

 

To begin registration, follow link: 
 https://tinyurl.com/stcedanceregistration  

 

For questions please email Coach Kari Batka at kari.batka@d303.org 

 

 

ST. CHARLES EAST  

DANCE TEAM 
 

2019-20 YOUTH CAMP & CLINICS 

https://tinyurl.com/stcedanceregistration
mailto:kari.batka@d303.org



